
 

 

GRANARD MUNICIPAL DISTRICT 
 

  
 
16 September 2025 
 
 
To:   Each Member of Granard Municipal District.   
 
Dear Member, 
 
You are requested to attend a Meeting of Granard Municipal District to be held in Granard 

Library,  on Monday, 22 September 2025 at 3:30pm to transact business, as set out on the 

Agenda hereunder.   

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Lorraine McKee 
______________________ 
Lorraine McKee 
Meetings Administrator 
 

 
AGENDA 

 
Prayer before meeting. 
 
1. Confirmation of Minutes as follows:  

(i) Granard Municipal District Meeting held on 28 July 2025 – enclosed. 
(ii) Granard Municipal District Committee Meeting held on 28 July 2025 – 

enclosed 
 
2. Matters arising from Minutes. 
 
3. Declaration of Interest by Members. 
 



4. Management Report incorporating Area Engineer’s Progress Report 
 
5.          Notice of Motions  
              
Councillor David Cassidy 

(i) I call upon Longford County Council in conjunction with the Regeneration Dept 
and/or Active Travel to explore the possibility of and seek funding for 
constructing a public walkway from the village of Ballinamuck to the 98 
Bar/Johnnys Cottage whilst retaining as much of the existing hedgerow and 
tree's as possible along this route. 
 

(ii) I call upon Longford County Council to explore the potential of and carry out a 
Low-Cost Safety Scheme (LCSS) where the L-5092 meets the L-1041 at Esker, 
Killoe to improve visibility at the Stop sign when turning onto the L-1041 where 
visibility is significantly obstructed for road users to see oncoming traffic. 

Councillor Garry Murtagh  

(i) I call on Longford County Council to implement a low cost safety scheme at 
Gelsha Junction 
 

(ii) I call on Longford County Council to seek climate adaption funding for the R198 

at the Corinagha junction to include improvements to sight lines and the 

widening of the junction 

 

(iii) I call on Longford County Council when developing the new car park in 

Derrycasin woods/Mullinalaghta to make provision for the relocation of the 

bottle banks at Purth church. Every area should have a bottle bank in their 

community to promote recycling.  
 

Councillor Colin Dalton 

(i) I call on Longford County Council to carry out an audit on our road signs where 
they are damaged and need to be cleaned for our road users  in the Granard MD, 
and  junction markings to be refreshed where needed. 
 

(ii)  I  call on Longford County Council to place an advertisement in the paper and on 
social media to remind our land owners its hedge cutting season again. 
There  has been great improvement on hedge cutting and this will help make our 
roads safer for our pedestrians and drivers. 

 

Councillor Padraig McNamara 

I call on Longford County Council to undertake urgent works at the new cemetery in 

Granard, which is under the ownership of the Council. Concerns have been raised 



regarding the presence of significant rock in the ground, which is impacting the 

preparation of plots and the overall maintenance of the cemetery. 

 

6.          Correspondence 

 
7.          Date and location of Next Meeting 
 

 

 
 
 


